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Press Release

IARI Celebrates Parthenium Awareness Week
(16-22 August 2024)

New Delhi, 16 August 2024 — The ICAR-Indian Agricultural Research Institute (IARI)
inaugurated the Parthenium Awareness Week with a function held at the Agronomy Field
today. The week-long campaign, aimed at raising awareness about the harmful effects of

Parthenium and promoting its eradication, is being observed from 16th to 22nd August 2024.

The event commenced with the gracious presence of distinguished guests, including Dr.
Anupama Singh, Dean & Joint Director (Education), Dr. R.N. Padaria, Joint Director (Extension),
and Dr. P.S. Brahmanand, Project Director Water Technology Centre. The function was

attended by NSS volunteers, students, faculty of Agronomy, and other staff members of IARI.

In his address, Dr. S.S. Rathore, Head of Agronomy, emphasized the severe negative impacts
of Parthenium on health and the environment. He highlighted how this invasive weed poses
a significant threat to biodiversity, agriculture, and human health, causing allergic reactions,

skin irritations, and respiratory issues among those exposed to it.

Weed Scientist Dr. T.K. Das provided insights into effective control measures to combat the
spread of Parthenium. He suggested integrated weed management practices, including
mechanical removal, chemical control, and biological methods, to eradicate this obnoxious

weed and prevent its further proliferation.

The Parthenium Awareness Week is part of IARI's ongoing efforts to educate the public and
the agricultural community about the dangers of Parthenium and the importance of
coordinated action for its control. Various activities, including awareness campaigns, lectures,
and field activities, will be conducted throughout the week to engage the community in this
important cause. The inaugural function marked the beginning of a series of initiatives by IARI

to mitigate the impact of Parthenium and promote a healthier and safer environment.



